Deborah A. Finnigan, 766-1415

PORTSMOUTH— The Department of Public Works will hold an April 1
public information meeting concerning planned upgrades to the intersection of South
Street at Lafayette Road (US Route 1).

The meeting to discuss the planned traffic signal replacement, repaving, curbing
and sidewalk work will begin at 6:30 p.m. in City Hall Conference Room A. The project
also includes a widening on the southwest corner of the intersection and on South
Street in order to provide a left turn pocket for traffic traveling westbound on South
Street.

Residents are encouraged to attend and participate in the meeting. DPW staff will
present the project details and answer questions. The project work is scheduled to
begin in June and end before the opening of the new school year in late August



